
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

Southwest Region Office 
PO Box 47775 • Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

July 25, 2024 

Renee Knecht 
AECOM 
1111 3rd Avenue, Suite 1600 
Seattle, WA 98101 
renee.knecht@aecom.com 

Re: Request to Reduce Progress Reporting to Semi-Annually 

Site name: D St Petroleum 
Site address: 3rd-7th & D St, Tacoma, Washington 98421 
Facility/Site ID: 1207 
Cleanup Site ID: 3048 

Dear Renee Knecht: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received your email on July 10, 2024, requesting to 
complete semi-annual progress reports instead of quarterly for the above referenced site. 
Ecology approved reducing frequency of groundwater sampling at the site from quarterly to 
semi-annually in a letter dated November 21, 2022.  

Ecology approves your request to reduce progress reporting from quarterly to semi-annually. If 
you have any questions, please contact me at (360) 409-6164 or danielle.gibson@ecy.wa.gov.  
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Sincerely, 

Danielle Gibson 
Site Manager/UECA Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

cc by email: Nate Gwyn, AECOM, nathan.gwyn@aecom.com 
 Connie Groven, Ecology, connie.groven@ecy.wa.gov 
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